MINUTES OF THE  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF LOSTOCK GRALAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 08 MAY 2017 AT ST. JOHN’S CHURCH HALL, LOSTOCK GRALAM

The meeting commenced at 7.46p.m.

PRESENT:
Parish Councillors M Litton, P Kelly, L Kelly, L Edgeley, T Hodges, T Smith, V Yarwood and J Beasant. 
IN ATTENDANCE:
L Sandison, Clerk.
ALSO PRESENT:
PCSO Hambleton and members of the public.
The Chairman and Vice Chairman stepped down.
TO ELECT THE CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL

It was RESOLVED to elect Mark Litton as Chairman of the Council for 2017-18.  He took the chair and signed the Declaration of Office.

Nominated by Cllr Kelly
Seconded by Cllrs L Kelly, L Edgeley, T Hodges, T Smith, V Yarwood and J Beasant
TO ELECT THE VICE-CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL

It was RESOLVED to elect Pete Kelly as Vice-Chairman of the Council for 2017-18.


Nominated by Cllr Litton
Seconded by Cllr L Kelly, L Edgeley, T Hodges, T Smith, V Yarwood and J Beasant
CODE OF CONDUCT AND MEMBERS’ INTERESTS
The Clerk asked if any amendments were required to the Members Interests, both the Chairman and Vice-Chairman confirmed that no amendments were required.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

It was RESOLVED to accept apologies from Councillor Mark Stocks.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr L Edgeley declared an interest in CG Services Cheshire Ltd.
CHAIRMAN’S ALLOWANCE

RESOLVED  that the Chairman will receive an allowance of £100.00 for 2017/18.
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the council held on 3rd April 2017, having been copied to members, was taken as read and confirmed and signed as being a correct record. 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 3rd   APRIL 2017
-Cllr Pete Kelly has agreed a road hatching plan with CWAC Ian Lovatt.
-TRO 1573 Smithy Lane, Lostock Gralam - Proposed Prohibition of Driving.  Any objections must be made by 19th May 2017.

-The bank signatories have now been updated; the following may now sign cheques Cllrs M Litton, P Kelly, T Smith, T Hodges and Clerk L Sandison.

ELECTORAL REVIEW OF CWAC – WARDING ARRANGEMENTS.

The Consultation will close on 5th June 2017. Draft recommendations will be received in September 2017.

Further information can be found at www.lgbce.org.uk, an interactive map can be found at www.consultation.lgbce.org.uk.

TATA
The Clerk has contacted CWAC Planning regarding recent public interest in the TATA Planning Conditions which were imposed when the original Planning Application for an energy from waste plant was approved in October 2012. Please see Appendix 1 for CWAC Hazel Honeysett’s response.

REPORT FROM CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER COUNCILLORS

-Cllr Mark Stocks was absent.
REPORT FROM PCSO P HAMBLETON 

PCSO Hambleton reported on the following:
-Theft of a sandwich and drink from the Co-op Store.

- Four burglars across the village looking for 4x4 vehicles.

-Four reports of stone throwing at the Cheshire Business Park, no further reports received since the PCSO contacted the youth’s parents in question.

-Reports of motorbikes, an abandoned car and fly tipping at Winnington Woods.

-50 motorists caught speeding over 5 sessions.

TO REVIEW & APPROVE THE 2016/17 ACCOUNTING STATEMENTS 
It was RESOLVED to accept section 2 of the Annual Return for the accounting year 2016/17. The Chairman and Clerk signed the document ready for the external audit.

PLAY AREAS AND INSPECTIONS

-It was RESOLVED to accept the Annual Play Inspection Report from RoSPA.   

NOTE: The goal mouths, ground surrounding the basket swing and surfacing below the mix swing failed the Annual Inspection.  The Clerk will gain quotes as necessary.

-A verbal update was given regarding S.106 funding for replacement wet pour and new musical boards and picnic benches.

REPORT FROM THE CLERK

The Clerk reported on the following:

-It was RESOLVED to subscribe to the Mid Cheshire Footpath Society at a cost of £8.00 per year.
-Stone throwing at a property in Silverlea Road has caused much distress to the property owners.  The Clerk informed PCSO Hambleton of the repeated nuisance and also CDP Marshalls.

-An abandoned car and fly tipping has been reported at Winnington Woods. 

-A member of the public has suggested a Zebra crossing on Manchester Road across from the Community Centre. A member of the public commented that a Pelican Crossing was part of a planning approval.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS & DECISIONS

The Council considered the following planning applications and RESOLVED to respond as below:

	Planning Applications

	17/01434/FUL
	-411 Manchester Road, Lostock Gralam

-Residential development of 16 dwellings - amendment to application 16/01373/FUL
-Objection
(1 for 7 Against)


	APPEALS

	
	

	DECISIONS
	

	17/00280/FUL
	-246 Manchester Road, Lostock Gralam

-Single Storey extension to front

-Approval


PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was RESOLVED to accept payment of the following accounts.

	Chq no. 
	Payee
	Amount

	
	JDH Business Services Ltd
	£

	
	SUEZ (UK) Ltd
	£896.53

	
	CG Services Cheshire Ltd
	£212.00

	S/O
	Freeola S/O
	£12.56

	
	Information Commissioner
	£35.00

	
	Playsafety Limited
	£100.80

	Credit
	
	

	CWAC
	Precept
	£25,012.00


FINANCE / AUDIT/DONATIONS
· The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit has been given a satisfactory  report with some recommended changes to be made before the file goes to the external auditor.
· The current account bank balance is £9,506.18 and deposit account bank balance is £55,085.93.  This takes into account receiving the precept for the year of £25,012.00.
The meeting finished at 8.12 p.m. 

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 5th June 2017 at Lostock Gralam Church Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
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